  Carrick Academy Parent Council Meeting
Monday 26th January 2015
At 7pm

Meeting Room, Carrick Academy

In attendance 
Shona Stevens - Head Teacher,  Sina Currie - Chairperson, Emma Broun,  Sharon Robb,  Alan Thom, Janet Limond,  Aileen Fisher, 

Alison Purdie, Philippa Baird, Hugh Paterson, Brian Connolly, Shona McMillan, Anne Grierson,  Jade McMorland - School Captain, 

Alison Ronald – School Captain
Apologies
Moira Paton , Derek Hogg, Jacqueline Gribben
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Proposed by Philippa Baird seconded by Shona Stevens
Head Teachers Items 

Education Scotland Inspection 

This took place during the week beginning 19 January 2015; initial feedback was positive and reflected the self-evaluation paper submitted prior to the visit.  The final report will be issued in due course. 

· Parent Council Budget 

Requests from departments have been forwarded to the Parent Council following the last meeting where I was asked to make staff aware of available funding. 

· Staffing 

Mr Wilson has resigned from his post in English, the job has been advertised with a closing date of Friday 30 January 2015; we hope to fill the post asap. 

Svetlana Sinitsyna has started in the Art dept; she will work on Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

We continue to have long term sickness in Maths – 2 staff are off work.  Miss Crossley from Pupils Support is taking classes and we have secured Mr Green (Maths) to cover the other timetable.  This will enable Mrs Gamble to return to Pupil Support.  We are offering additional supported study to pupils in the Senior School. 

Geography – We have had a Geography specialist recently but she is not available from the week beginning 26 January.  Mr Barr will continue to take certificate classes in the meantime and we continue to offer additional supported study; delivered by staff from Ayr and Girvan Academies. 

· Accommodation 

SAC are fitting new fire doors throughout the school to meet with regulations.   

The Wifi room is now fully fitted with new desks; we are awaiting SAC informing us of pricing for the electrical cables and a date for the work to commence.  SAC funded the cost of 30 PC’s by £10,500. 

The roof on the Surestart building is due to be replaced starting this week. 

Fire corridors are due to be fitted in the old building – we are awaiting further information. 

· Option choices 

S3 form has been finalised and issued to PT Guidance for pupil interviews.  ‘Dummy runs’ for the new S4-6 form will take place in the next two weeks with final forms available after the long weekend. 

· Holocaust Memorial Day 

The seniors will attend the Greenside and Iain Fisher will pipe the lament.  Our S3 pupils visited the Anne Frank Museum at Kyle Academy as part of their studies in History. 

· Charity Shop 

We will have the charity shop the week beginning 19 June; please collect all your stuff for collection nearer 

Funding Requests

It was agreed Shona would ask for Funding Requests prior to P.C meetings to allow the decision on the requests to be made at the meeting.

Our funds are approx. £2100. It was agreed we would fund the following:

£800.00 to J Spreadsbury in Music for an Electric Piano.
£150.00-200.00 to N McGinnis in Technology for The Girls Craft Club to make a bench for Gardenrose P.S.

£450.00 to C McInroy to subsidise a S1 and S2 trip to The Glasgow Science Centre.
£624.00 to L McBain in Pupil Support to enable her to purchase 2 ipads and covers.

This would leave a small amount in the funds for a float for the Sumer Show & Charity Shop.
Emma confirmed that she has spoken to Morrison’s and looks forward to getting a date for Bag Packing in the near future.

Clerk Fees

The P.C. thanked Emma for allowing the £600.00 put aside by the school for Clerk Fees to be passed onto the school for good use.

Correspondence

No correspondence has been received.
A.O.C.B.

Shona McMillian asked how likely Shona Stevens was to fill the post in English.  Shona stated that the job had been advertised nationally with a closing date of Friday 30 January; interviews would take place soon after in the hope that we would find a suitable candidate.  She confirmed that K Toner was still absent from work and that this had now been over one year; A Mattinson continues in the acting PT English post.  Jenny Corcoran is in 3 days per week covering the absence and R Pue is in on a Monday, both are English Teachers; the Tuesday is general supply staff.  

Feedback was heard from members of the P.C. about the negativity that was expressed to the Inspectors by parents with regards to the P.C. All members of the P.C. were very disappointed with this feedback and it was agreed that Shona Stevens & Sina would discuss with a view to taking back to the Inspectors when the draft copy of the report was made available.

A discussion took place about how we could better advertise the work of the Parent Council, various suggestions were made for displaying minutes from meetings and encouraging new recruits, however, it was agreed that there we are currently covering both areas adequately as the minutes are added to the school website and twitter.  Information is also added to every newsletter to parents.  It was suggested that the school Newsletters are emailed to parents however Shona Stevens advised that this would exclude those without access to I.T and the system of giving to pupils includes all; they are also added to the school website. The P.C. agreed that posting important information was very good as it comes direct to the parent but did appreciate the cost implication involved. 

Brian Connolly updated the P.C. that a new school is being built on the site of Queen Margaret Academy in Ayr, concerns were raised that Carrick Academy has been overlooked. Brian advised that the 3-18 Campus for Carrick is still being investigated. 

Sina gave a summary of the Chair of P.C Meeting that she attended:

· Developing Parental Involvement Strategy – comment was made that there appeared to be no provision mentioned in linking with our more hard to reach families.

· Douglas Hutchison spoke about the Senior Phase of the new curriculum, there is a FAQ booklet available on S.A.C website, (Shona Stevens covered this at Carrick Centre Presentation) S.A.C will move to the new structure this year with N.A.C & E.A.C next year.  S.A.C has been able to implement earlier due to the collegiate working of all secondary schools and Ayr College.  It was discussed that small schools would benefit from the new structure as they would be able to offer additional courses under the 6, 6,  6, model.

· Budget – reducing Classroom Assistants, Quality Improvement Officer won’t be replaced & School Technician’s will lose some hours.

It was put to the P.C. that the 6, 6, 6 cohort was to make savings. Shona advised she has not been asked to make savings however if savings in staffing was made, she would use the staffing to offer more courses at Carrick Academy.  Shona advised the new curriculum is more inclusive and reaches out to all and not just the 10% who obtain 5 higher passes. 
Sina thanked A. Grierson for attending the meeting.
Date of next meeting
Monday 23rd March 2015
